
Notice of Determination 
 

To:  Office of Planning and Research From: California Department of Forestry 

  1400 Tenth Street, Room 121      and Fire Protection 

  Sacramento, CA 95814  P.O. Box 944246 

    Sacramento, CA 944246-2460 

       County Clerk   

  County of         

          

          

 
Subject:  Filing of Notice of Determination in compliance with Section 21108 or 21152 of the Public Resources Code. 
 

Ishi Conservation Camp Kitchen Replacement Project 

Project Title 
 

    

2020120093  Christina Snow 916-324-1639 

State Clearinghouse Number  Lead Agency Telephone 
(If submitted to Clearinghouse)  Contact Person  
 
30500 Plum Creek Road, Paynes Creek, CA 96075                                                 Tehama County 

Project Location (include county)  
 

Project Description:  The Ishi CC Kitchen Replacement Project consists of the replacement of a kitchen and dining 

room that was destroyed by a fire on July 19, 2017. The project includes the following: 1) A new 55’ by 87’ single story 
kitchen (4,785 sf) and dining building, 2) A new 18’ by 6’ trash enclosure and 9’4” by 17’4” pumphouse/wash area (163 
sf), 3) Approximately 7,400 sf of concrete pavement to replace existing asphalt and installation of 2,000 sf of sidewalk, 
4) Installation of outdoor mechanical equipment, outdoor electrical transformer, switchgear and emergency generator, 
5) Connection of site utilities to new building (sewer, water, gas, power, and telecommunications), 6) Installation of a 
180,000-gallon fire water storage tank (approximately 40’ in diameter and 32’ high), 7) Trenching of approximately four 
and a half feet deep by six feet wide for approximately 1,025 feet from the kitchen side to the water tank for water pipeline 
and electrical/communication conduit installation, 8) Onsite construction staging area of approximately 120’ by 120’ on 
previously disturbed ground, 9) Dismantling and reassembling of an existing rock wall, 10) Replacement of a current 
1,000-gallon grease interceptor with a 1,500-gallon interceptor.  
 

This is to advise that the Department of Forestry and Fire Protection has approved the above described project on 
 Lead Agency  Responsible Agency 

1/6/21 and has made the following determinations regarding the above described project: 

(Date) 
1.  The project (  will   will not) have a significant effect on the environment. 
2.    An Environmental Impact Report was prepared for this project pursuant to the provisions of CEQA. 
       A Negative Declaration was prepared for this project pursuant to the provisions of CEQA. 
3.   Mitigation measures (  were   were not) made a condition of the approval of the project. 
4.   A statement of Overriding Considerations (  was   was not) adopted for this project. 
5.   Findings (  were   were not) made pursuant to the provisions of CEQA. 

 
This is to certify that the record of project approval is available to the General Public at:         
 
(walk-in requests) 
California Department of Forestry and Fire Protection 
Technical Services 
1131 S Street 
Sacramento, CA 95811 

(mail-in requests) 
California Department of Forestry and Fire Protection 
Resource Management – Environmental Protection 
P.O. Box 944246 
Sacramento, CA 94244-2460 

 

   
 
 

       

Matthew Reischman, Assistant Deputy Director 
Resource Protection and Improvement 
California Department of Forestry and Fire Protection
  

 Date 

 
 

1/6/2020


